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I. CALL TO ORDER Chairman, Frank Jones, called the regular meeting to order at 7:31pm.
II. ROLL CALL

Attendant Members



Absent Members
Frank Jones, Chairman


Brendan McKeown, Alternate Member

Paul Smith, Vice Chairman

Kevin Zawoy, Regular Member

Kimberly Gallagher, Alternate Member

Bill Pollock, Alternate Member

Bob McIntyre, Planning Representative

Frank Reichart, EDC Representative

Charlie Sohl, Zoning Representative

Judy Preston, Conservation Representative

Attendant Staff
Michael Cronin, Counsel for the Commission

Christina Costa, Enforcement Officer

Carrie Levesque, Recording Clerk

III. PUBLIC HEARINGS

A.
04-016

Ark Ventures, LLC.


Trask Road (Map 21, Lot 72) 0.44 total acres wetlands

Application to construct a 2-lot subdivision within 100’ of wetlands

Applicant/Agent: Ark Ventures, LLC c/o James Peppitone

Accepted: 10/26/04, Open PH: 11/18/04, Close PH by 1/23/05, Decision by: 2/28/05 





Stuart Fairbank, PE was present to represent the applicant.

Mr. Smith stated that he was concerned with the proposed conservation easement area being so close to wetland B and the possibility of future clearing. Mr. Fairbank responded that the placement of wetland B would make it so that it would be “boxed” in.

Mr. Sohl inquired as to what the effect of the water from the swale to the south of the house on lot 2 would be. Mr. Fairbank responded that the water would flow in that direction and the swale would assist in getting the water out of the pocket quicker.

Ms. Preston noted that she would be in favor of not removing the invasive species.

Chairman Jones opened the discussion to the public.

Tom Unger of Trask Road stated that he had met with Mr. Peppitone he previous night to discuss the proposed project. Mr. Unger further stated that he was thankful to Mr. Peppitone and had an appreciation for the proposal but the issue of ground water still had not been resolved. Mr. Unger submitted a chart containing data regarding MSL and a copy of his remarks for the record. Mr. Unger also submitted reports previously submitted from the past applications.

Mary Mulligan of Farview Avenue stated that she was very impressed with the meeting with Mr. Peppitone and was basically satisfied with the proposal.

Allen Moss noted that should the application be approved, maintenance of the swale should be considered.

Terry Shuttleworth stated that she concurred with Ms. Mulligan’s comments.

Gay Nelson of Trask Road stated that the unresolved issue was the ground water and reports showed that nothing could be done to correct the issue.

Mr. Unger asked if fill would be imported. Mr. Fairbank responded that the fill would consist of the balance of the cut and fill but that some of the topsoil would need to be imported.

MOTION to close the public hearing

MOVED by Frank Jones

SECONDED by Paul Smith

APPROVED by F. Jones, P. Smith, B. McIntyre, K. Zawoy, J. Preston, F. Reichart, B. Pollock, K. Gallagher, C. Sohl

B.
04-014
Petition to amend the Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Regulations


Section 2- Definitions, Section 7- Application Requirements 

                        Petitioners: Charles Rothenberger for Ct Fund for the Environment
           

                        and James Keaney for Alliance for Sound Area Planning
       

                      
Accepted:  9/16/04, Open PH: 11/18/04, Close PH by:1/23/05, Decision by: 2/28/05


Charles Rothenberger was present to represent the applicant.



Mr. Rothenberger discussed the proposed amendments. He stated that the DEP proposed 3 models for upland review areas. Mr. Rothenberger stated that out of the 3 models, he would recommend that the Commission follow the model that would include setting a delineated area and then providing flexibility around the area.



Professor Peter Patton was present to discuss earth surface process. He distributed his resume and a report titled “Human Impact on Hydrology”. Dr. Patton stated that land development had changed and the current setbacks did not include impacts from moving ground.



Dr. Patton distributed and discussed rainfall intensity, water table and discharge data. He discussed examples of flooding due to downstream erosion and runoff. He further discussed the NEMO project, which consists of data showing the correlation between small rivers and impervious surfaces and the reduction of water quality.



Mr. Rothenberger stated that updating and/or revising the regulations would be consistent with the Old Saybrook approach.



Mr. Rothenberger distributed regulations for the Town of Branford, a “Habitat” newsletter and a copy of the Queach decision for the record.



Ms. Preston asked if the proposal would include the discretion of the Wetlands Enforcement Officer to bring forward applications with potential for impacts. Mr. Rothenberger replied that yes it would allow the Wetlands Enforcement Officer’s discretion and that the officials in Westbrook and Branford already did this. Mr. Rothenberger noted that applicants could apply for a pre-application during the preliminary phase



Chairman Jones was called out of the meeting at 8:45pm. Mr. Smith became acting Chairman.



Mr. Zawoy asked if the proposal were approved, would it be solely discretionary on when and if to apply it. Mr. Rothenberger replied yes.



Mr. McIntyre questioned the redundancy of the proposal stating that it would pose an increase in money to the applicants and increase in time for the Commissions.



Ms. Preston asked if there was more to the hydrological part of the proposal. Mr. Rothenberger replied that no, it was a baseline approach with the authority to regulate outside the area.



Ms. Preston inquired as to what the cumulative impacts would be within the watershed. Dr. Patton replied that there would be an increase in water runoff and an increase in water quality impacts.



Acting Chairman Smith opened the discussion to the public.



Fred Knauss of the Middlesex Shoreline Association of Realtors submitted a letter for the record.



James Cahill of Lynde Street opposed.



Elton Rhodes of Schoolhouse Road opposed.



Terri Kinney of Cromwell Court was in favor.



Carl Piontoski of Bokum Road was opposed.



David Royston of Wild Apple Lane was opposed.



Bob Finch of Mill Rock Road west was opposed to the petition.



Frank Jones returned at 9:25pm as Chairman.

MOTION to continue the public hearing until the next meeting of 12/18/04

MOVED by F. Jones

SECONDED by P. Smith

APPROVED by F. Jones, P. Smith, B. McIntyre, K. Zawoy, J. Preston, F.Reichart, B. Pollock, K. Gallagher, C. Sohl
C.
04-012
Petition to Amend the Inland Wetlands & Watercourses Regulations


Section 2 – Definitions “Wetlands or Watercourses” and add new Section 10.3 and renumber current sections of Considerations for Decision


Petitioner: Old Saybrook Conservation Commission 


Agent: Robert W. Fish, Chairman


Accepted:9/16/04, Open PH: 11/18/04, Close PH by: 1/23/05, Decision by: 2/28/05


Chairman for the Conservation Commission, Robert Fish, was present to represent the petitioner.


Chairman Fish stated that the intent was not to change the regulations but to add additional language. Chairman Fish read a letter of support for the additional language, from the Board of Selectman, into the meeting.


Attorney Cronin noted that the petition enacts regulations but did not expand or contract authority. He further noted that the petition would not give the Commission authority to make a decision on an application solely on aquatic or habitat life.


Chairman Jones opened the petition up for comments from the public.


David Royston of Wild Apple Lane  stated that he was in favor of the petition as the statute gives the authority and therefore it should be included in the regulations.

MOTION to close the public hearing.

MOVED by P. Smith

SECONDED by F. Jones

APPROVED by F. Jones, P. Smith, B. McIntyre, K. Zawoy, J. Preston, F.Reichart, B. Pollock, K. Gallagher, C. Sohl
MOTION to amend the agenda to allow for the Commission to vote on application #04-012

MOVED by B. McIntyre

SECONDED by F. Jones

APPROVED by F. Jones, P. Smith, B. McIntyre, K. Zawoy, J. Preston, F. Reichart, B. Pollock, K. Gallagher, C. Sohl
MOTION to approve application #04-012

MOVED by B. McIntyre

SECONDED by F. Jones

APPROVED by F. Jones, P. Smith, B. McIntyre, K. Zawoy, J. Preston, F. Reichart, B. Pollock, K. Gallagher, C. Sohl

MOTION to make application #04-012 effective as of 1/15/05

MOVED by B. McIntyre

SECONDED by F. Jones

APPROVED by F. Jones, P. Smith, B. McIntyre, K. Zawoy, J. Preston, F. Reichart, B. Pollock, K. Gallagher, C. Sohl
IV. OLD BUSINESS

A. 
04-013
River Sound Development, LLC. 



Application for modification of approval of Application 00-002 pursuant to the remand by the Superior Court in the matter of Lorenz v. O.S. IWWC



Applicant: BL Companies
Agent: David M. Royston



Accepted: 9/30/04, Extension Granted: 10/21/04 Decision by: ​​​​11/18/04



Bob McIntyre and Kim Gallagher were not seated for discussion.



Attorney David Royston was present to represent the applicant.



Attorney Royston reviewed the reason for the modification. He stated that the Superior Court had concluded that the bond was illegal and that the Commission would have denied lot 25 for the golf course had the bond not be offered.



Chairman Jones noted that his recollection of the events was that the Commission would have approved the golf course without the bond but did accept the bond as it was offered by the applicant.



Attorney Royston requested that the bond provision be for implementation of integrated pest management.



Attorney Cronin discussed the legal aspects of the bond and stated that the bond could be used for “activity”. Attorney Cronin further stated that those opposed to the original bond felt that the bond would “allow” the applicant to pollute the property.



MOTION to reissue decision #00-002 with the deletion of General Condition 4, sub-paragraph 9



MOVED by P. Smith

SECONDED by F. Jones



DISCUSSION:



Attorney Cronin stated that further amendments should be made to General Condition 8 wit additional language stating “..and to assure full implementation of the applicants integrated pest management plan” after the sentence ending with “…establish permanent vegetation”. Attorney Cronin further stated that the motion should include comment that the original bond was not an intricle part of the decision regarding application #00-002.



MOTION to amend the previous motion to reissue decision #00-002 with the deletion of General condition 4, sub-paragraph 9 and to also include the additional language for General Condition 8 and to further state that the Commission was not swayed by the $300,000 bond but by Community concern



MOVED by P. Smith

SECONDED by F. Jones



APPROVED by F. Jones, P. Smith, J. Preston, F. Reichart, B. Pollock, C. Sohl



OPPOSED by K. Zawoy
B.
04-016
River Sound Development, LLC.


Application for modification of permit 04-002 to allow for a one-year extension to leave the deep overburden/wetland/stream monitoring points and temporary crossings on site.



Applicant: BL Companies
Agent: David M. Royston



Accepted:  10/21/04,  Decision by: 11/26/04

MOTION to approve the modification of permit #04-016

MOVED by P. Smith

SECONDED by F. Jones

APPROVED by F. Jones, P. Smith, B. McIntyre, K. Zawoy, J. Preston, F. Reichart, B. Pollock, K. Gallagher, C. Sohl
V.     NEW BUSINESS
A. 04-017

Ten Center Road, LLC

10 Center Road (Map 26, Lot 6-5), 

Application for addition of 9,600 sf. to existing 6,000 sf. building

Applicant: Ten Center Road, LLC
Agent: Doane Collins 

MOTION to accept application #04-017

MOVED by P. Smith

SECONDED by F. Jones

APPROVED by F. Jones, P. Smith, B. McIntyre, K. Zawoy, J. Preston, F. Reichart, B. Pollock, K. Gallagher, C. Sohl
MOTION to not deem application #04-017 as a significant activity and therefore not require Ordinance 71 fees

MOVED by P. Smith

SECONDED by F. Jones

APPROVED by F. Jones, P. Smith, B. McIntyre, K. Zawoy, J. Preston, F. Reichart, B. Pollock, K. Gallagher, C. Sohl
           B.


Referral from Westbrook IWWC




“The Preserve” Application to conduct a regulated activity within 500 feet

MOTION to continue the referral for discussion to the next meeting.

MOVED by F. Jones

SECONDED by P. Smith

APPROVED by F. Jones, P. Smith, B. McIntyre, K. Zawoy, J. Preston, F. Reichart, B. Pollock, K. Gallagher, C. Sohl
            C.


Max’s Place, LLC (preliminary review)

Spencer Plain Rd., Boston Post Rd. and Center Rd. (Map/ Lot 25/32, 32-1, 28, 29, 30, 26/6-10, 6-11, 6-12)

Applicant: Max’s Place, LLC
   Agent: David Zyaks/ Hesketh & Associates

Attorney David Royston, Developer Ron Lyman, Engineer Dave Zyaks, and representative from Big Y, Frank Horzack were present.

Attorney Royston stated that Mr. Lyman had made an offer to the Town to purchase the extension of Center Road and was waiting for a decision from the Board of Selectman. He further stated  that the process would require a re-subdivision and would need to be consistent with the Plan of Development.

Chairman Jones asked if all previous testimony from the site had been reviewed. Mr. Zyaks responded that it had been reviewed and he was aware of all conditions of the Home Depot approval.

Mr. Zyaks discussed the potential plan. He stated that the master plan would be for  1 single access off of Spencer Plain Road, a driveway across from Benny’s and a connection to Center Road West to provide for emergency vehicle and truck access. He further stated that the proposed square footage for Big Y would be approximately 64,000 sft and approximately 70-75% of the property would be impervious.

Mr. McIntyre stated that he felt the potential proposal was basically the same as Home Depot and would face the same problems.

Mr. Pollock asked if the buildings could be brought towards the road. Mr. Zyaks replied that there was a deed restriction on the front parcel that restricted any grocery store construction.

Mr. Smith asked what would be used for storm water management. Mr. Zyaks replied that there would be open basins and underground storage tanks.

Discussion ensued regarding a particular area flagged and whether or not it was a vernal pool. The area was shown to be paved over. The Commission discussed keeping it as is.

VI. REGULAR BUSINESS

a. Correspondence

Ms. Costa reported that George Bessoni had sold the building on the corner of Brenda Road and Rte. 154 and that the original signed plans were for curbed islands.

Mr. Bessoni requested the release of the $5,000 bond.

MOTION to release the $5,000 bond to George Bessoni

MOVED by P. Smith

SECONDED by B. McIntye

APPROVED by F. Jones, P. Smith, B. McIntyre, K. Zawoy, J. Preston, F. Reichart, B. Pollock, K. Gallagher, C. Sohl
b. Approval of Minutes


· Noted that Mr. McIntyre was not present for the 10/21/04 meeting and should not be listed as present.

MOTION to approve the minutes of 10/21,10/26, and 10/28/04 as corrected.

MOVED by P.Smith

SECONDED by B. Pollock

APPROVED by F. Jones, P. Smith, K. Zawoy, J. Preston, F. Reichart, B. Pollock, K. Gallagher, C. Sohl
c. Staff Report







VII. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION to adjourn the meeting at 11:45pm

MOVED by F. Jones

SECONDED by P. Smith

APPROVED by F. Jones, P. Smith, B. McIntyre, K. Zawoy, J. Preston, F. Reichart, B. Pollock, K. Gallagher, C. Sohl
Respectfully Submitted,

Carrie Levesque

Recording Clerk
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Next Regular Meeting


Thursday, December 16, 2004


Pasbeshauke Pavilion 


155 College Street Extension
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